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REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR HOUSING


TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR HOUSING ON Thursday 31st July 2003


TITLE:  Demolition of 13-15 Peregrine Drive, Moss Vale, Irlam.


RECOMMENDATIONS:  That the Lead Member acknowledges the conclusion of the report that identifies that the most satisfactory course of action for the council to take in respect of the future of 13 - 15 Peregrine Drive is for demolition.

That the demolition is funded from the Housing Capital Programme 2003/4


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:  

The report requests authority to progress the demolition of the above 2 properties following a major fire in No. 15 Peregrine Drive.  The fire has caused considerable damage to this property that has resulted in prohibitive repair costs.  


BACKGROUND & CONCLUSIONS: 

Over a period of 6 months 13, 15, 17 Peregrine Drive have been subject of considerable vandalism and fire damage following an initial fire at 15 Peregrine Drive at the end of March 2003. 

The tenant at 15 Peregrine Drive relinquished her property following the fire alleging nuisance and harassment as the reasons for the relinquishment.  It is alleged that the tenant was not living in the property when it was broken into and set alight. 

The elderly neighbour from 17 Peregrine Drive was rehoused in temporary accommodation until more suitable permanent rehousing was found in sheltered accommodation in Eccles.    Similarly the tenant of 13 Peregrine Drive has been rehoused in temporary accommodation nearby.  

No 15 Peregrine Drive is badly damaged and has no roof.  Considerable damage appears to have been caused to the neighbouring properties.  The management of these properties (regular clearout/security, nuisance behaviour, etc.) is a resource issue for NPHL and there have been further attempts to set 15 Peregrine on fire again

The properties are in the process of being assessed by NPHL maintenance section with a view to claiming on the council’s insurance for repair/demolition costs.  This review will likely recommend demolition of No. 13 & 15 Peregrine Drive, as these properties are set back from the remainder of the terrace, and to repair 17 Peregrine Drive.  

NPHL have indicated that demand for this type of accommodation (town houses) on the Moss Vale estate is low and that the long term sustainability of this type of accommodation is questionable.  A neighbouring block (26 – 34 Peregrine Drive) was demolished in 2001 for reasons of low demand and high void rates.

The cost of demolition and remedial work is anticipated to be in the region of £24,400. 

Conclusions & Observations

It is concluded that these properties should be demolished due to reasons associated with low demand and the anticipated high costs of repair.

Report Requested by: Kevin Scarlett - The Assistant Director Housing Services


ASSESSMENT OF RISK: low

	


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS: Funding will be made available from the 2003/4 HIP demolitions budget. 

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:  No

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED: No

	


CONTACT OFFICER: Dylan Vince, Principal Investment Strategy Officer


WARD (S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE (S): Irlam


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: 

